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Dear Mr Hallahan,

R4~: Federal Government proposal to abolish the post of Race
Discrimination Commissioner

I write to express my deepest concern at the proposed Legislation which has
been introduced into federal Parliament to abolish the post of federal Race
Discrimination Commissioner and to restructure the Human Rights and Equal
Opportunity Commission.

If the changes are accepted by the Parliament there will be three generalist
Human Rights Commissioners instead of the existing specialist commissioners.
The post of President will be retained, but Australia will no longer have a Race
Discrimination Commissioner. Under the legislation, none of the three Human
Rights Commissioners would have specific responsibility for race discrimination.
Allocation of specific responsibilities would be at the discretion of the President.

Education on race discrimination, promoting understanding and
friendship among ethnic groups and working to combat racial prejudice would be
general Commission functions. They would compete for attention with the
functions dealing with sex and disability discrimination, human rights and
Indigenous social justice. There is no guarantee that a future Commission will
always devote resources and attention to race issues. The current position The
Race Discrimination Commissioner currently has responsibilities under
Australia's oldest anti-discrimination law, the 1975 Racial Discrimination Act.
Originally the Act was administered by a stand-alone Community Relations
Commissioner. When the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission was
established in 1986, the position of Race Discrimination Commissioner was
created and the Commissioner became a member of this new national body.



The proposed changes will have a detrimental "watering down" impact on the
work of the Commission, thus being unproductive and unnecessary. The
proposed bill significantly undermines the Commission's independence in the
exercise of its "intervention powers".

It is with great hope that the Inquiry being undertaken will respond to these
concerns, and appropriate action be taken accordingly.

YOIJrS Sincerely,
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Karen Darling

Mental Health Worker




